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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

Mass Saturday: 5:00 PM
Sunday: 9:30 AM, 6:00 PM
Weekdays and Holy Days:
Check inside the bulletin for schedule.

Communion Services
Check inside the bulletin.

Little Flower Church Mission Statement

Little Flower Church (St. Therese of the Infant Jesus) is a vibrant
faith community in the Roman Catholic Tradition, striving to live
out the Gospel values of Jesus Christ. Centered in the Eucharist,
we are called by God to look beyond ourselves to respond
compassionately to the needs of others.

The Theresean

OFFICE HOURS: Monday - Friday 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM
PARISH CENTER  317-357-8352 Fax 317-357-5316
SCHOOL 317-353-2282 Fax 317-322-7702

The school offers Pre-school 3's and 4's through Grade 8.
Extended Care is available until 6:00 PM.
Contact the school for more information.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION
Saturday: 3:45 PM to 4:30 PM or by appointment.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

Baptisms are held on most Sundays during the year. Baptisms are
held after the 9:30 am Mass. If you prefer to have your child’s baptism
scheduled during Mass, you may request this at the time you return the
baptism information form. Requests for the date and time specified will
be honored to the extent possible. Parents who have not yet received
pre-baptismal instruction are required to attend a Baptismal Preparation
Class that is held 5 times per year. Call the Parish Office well in advance
so that class arrangements may be made.

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE

Contact the priest 9 to 12 months in advance. A Wedding Handbook is
available from the Parish Office which provides the necessary information
on arranging for a marriage.

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING/MINISTRY TO THE SICK

In an emergency, contact the parish at any time. Please contact the
Parish Center if you or a loved one are hospitalized, or are confined to
home or a nursing facility, to receive the Eucharist and/or Anointing.
Hospitals and healthcare facilities no longer routinely inform churches
when a parishioner is admitted.

SACRAMENT OF HOLY ORDERS

Priesthood or Vocation as a Religious Sister or Brother. Those
considering entering the Priesthood or a religious vocation, please
contact our Pastor or the Archdiocesan Vocation Office at 317-236-1490,

LITTLE FLOWER COUNSELING CENTER
Counseling services are available to Little Flower parishioners at a
reduced rate. Please call Maureen Sweeney at (317) 617-2522.

INTERESTED IN THE CATHOLIC FAITH?
Inquiry Classes begin in late August as part of the Rite of Christian
Initiation of Adults (RCIA). Call Parish Center for information.

PARISH REGISTRATION
We welcome all those visiting with us today. If you are interested in
knowing more about our parish or wish to register for membership,
please call the Parish Office. Reqistration forms are also available at
each of the church doars.

BULLETIN DEADLINE
Articles for the bulletin must be submitted in writing to the Parish center
or by email to Igibbons@littleflowerparish.org by noon on Maonday.
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o ;// Dear Parish Family,

& E:g/;/_l x If you forgot to bring your blessed palms from 2022 with you last weekend, you may bring
‘g o them next Sunday, and we will burn them for you.

Tuesday I will be at the semi-annual Priest/PLC meeting in Bloomington.

Next Sunday, April 30, 21 children will make their First Communion at an added Mass at
11:30 aam.  All are invited. Also, their Blessing Cups are displayed on the Altar this
weekend. Please pray for our First Communicants and their families during this special
time.

Last Sunday Carol Wehlage, Cac Diehr, and Cindy Woods spearheaded our second New Parishioner Brunch, a joint effort of the
Welcoming Committee and /nvite Commission, for those who joined our parish between September 15, 2022 and February 26, 2023.
Our new parishioners were able to meet some of the parish staff in addition to leaders of many of our parish ministries. They also
enjoyed a delicious brunch!

Little Flower’s St. Vincent de Paul (SVDP) ministry is part of a larger city-wide ministry. Normally each parish in the Archdiocese has
a SVDP conference that aids families living within the parish boundaries. This assistance can be food, clothing, household goods,
and/or monetary help in the form of rent or utility payments. Our conference also organizes our Thanksgiving Food Bags and the
Giving Tree program at Christmas.

For the last several years our St. Vincent de Paul conference consisted of two very dedicated workers, Pat Dunn and Judy Corpuz.
These wonderful women, both in their eighties, have been a part of SVDP for over 20 years. However, due to the limited number of
people in our conference, they were not able to do home visits, which is one of the main goals of SVDP, to be the face of Christ for our
less fortunate neighbors. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Pat for her many years of service to SVDP and to thank Judy for
her continued involvement. I would also like to thank all past members of Little Flower’s SVDP conference for all of their support.

[ am happy to say that our SVDP conference has been resurrected, thanks to the efforts of Peggy Clegg in recruiting new members.
Little Flower now has a new group of dedicated volunteers who started working with St. Vincent de Paul, beginning on Easter Monday,
April 10, in an effort to assist our neighbors in need. Membership includes the following individuals: Frank Mackell, President; Peggy
Clegg, Spiritual Director; Bev Moore, Treasurer; and Phone Call Triage, Dianna Deputy. Other members who will assist them are
Pattiann Gavaghan, Rita Chapman, Cathy Wellner, Judy Corpuz, Jeannie Zimmerman, Beth Leszcynski, and Katie Leszcynski.

Since they began their outreach efforts on Easter Monday there have been seven requests for assistance and four home visits scheduled.
Currently members are meeting every two weeks to provide support to our neighbors in need. The need for assistance is great!

Our primary means of helping our neighbors in need is through the financial assistance we receive from the Fifth Sunday of the Month
SVDP envelope included with our monthly envelopes. Any monies we receive from this collection is used to help our neighbors in
need with utility bills, rent assistance, etc. The more money we receive the more help we are able to give. Qur next Fifth Sunday of
the Month collection will be next weekend, April 29-30, so if you are able, please try to support this worthwhile ministry.

As always, this group welcomes new members at any time. Therefore, if you are interested in being a part of Little Flower’s St. Vincent
de Paul conference or in helping with our Thanksgiving and Christmas programs, please contact Peggy Clegg at
pelegg@littleflowerparish.org or 317-403-7444 or Frank Mackell at fmackell@gmail.com or 317-696-2060.

Have a wonderful week.

h. o

75" Annual Mother’s Day Breakfast l ’
Hosted by the Little Flower Mens Club 9 We extend our condolences to Liam
Sunday May 14 fO“OWiI"IQ 9:30 a.m. Mass Ol"Y and Meredith Bonner on the death of
Little Flower cafeteria Liam’s father, J Bonner, who passed
L.adies 21 and over away on April 10, 2023. Please keep all of I’s family and
PLEASE RSVP - To ensure we have friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time.

enough food and beverages at this special anniversary event. May God welcome J into his eternal glory.

You can scan QR code located at all church entrances to
register or contact the parish office at 317-357-8352.
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For the Week of April 24 - 30, 2023

24 April Monday
10:00 a.m. Roberta Galluzzi Funeral
25 April Tuesday
No Mass
26 April Wednesday
5:30 p.m. Norma Jean Clark by June Ann Jorgenson
27  April Thursday
No Mass
28  April Friday
9:30 a.m. For the Intentions of Fr. Bob by Your Parish
Family
29  April Saturday - The Vigil of the Fourth
Sunday of Easter
5:00 p.m. Martha Haddin by Family
30  April Sunday — The Fourth Sunday of Easter
9:30 a.m. Stacey Brown by the Jerrell Family
11:30 a.m. First Communion Mass — Teresa Eckrich
6:00 p.m. For the People

The next Baptism Preparation
Class is Monday, April 24 at 7:00
_ . p.m. in the Parish Center. This
‘é__.)BaP ISM (g is required for parents who are
\_Z requesting baptism for their child
| — and have not previously attended a
preparation class. Please call the parish center at 317-357-8352
to let us know you plan to attend. Plan ahead, as the next class
will not take place until June.

Hol

YOUTH CHOIR
(grades 8 thru 12)

Youth Choir will sing on Sundays
April 23 and May 7, meeting in
church at 5pm for 6pm Mass.

New members are always welcome. Questions? E-mail

tom@littleflowerparish.org

¢ THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH

April 23 - 30, 2023

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy
Duffey Hall 10:30 am. | Coffee and Donuts
(school café)
Church 10:30 a.m. First Communion

Practice

Duffey Hall 11:30 am. First Communion
(school café) Lunch
Cynthia’s 2:00 p.m. Ladies Club Fashion
Hallmark Show
Greenfield

Monday Duffey Hall 6:30 p.m. Bible Study
(school café)
St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Baptism Class
(Parish Center)

Tuesday Duffey Hall | 6:00 p.m. Family Literacy
(school café) Night
Church 7:00 p.m. Choir

Wednesday | Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Festival Meeting
(school café)

Thursday St. Therese 1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation
(Parish Center) Group
St. Therese 6:15 p.m. Women's AA
(Parish Center) Workshop
St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA
{Parish Center)

Friday Church & 10:30 am. | First Communion
Parish Center Retreat
In Front of 3:00 p.m. Ladies Club Bedding
Church Plants Pick-Up
St. Therese 4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary
(Parish Center)

Saturday Parish 9:00 a.m. Spring Clean-Up Day
Grounds
Duffey Hall | 6:00 p.m. Senior Prom
(school café)

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy
Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts
(school café)
Church 11:30 a.m. | First Communion
St. Therese 3:00 p.m. Confirmation Prep
(Parish Center)
Church 6:00 p.m. Confirmation Rite of

Sending

Readings for April 29 and 30
FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER
Acts 2:14a, 36-41

1 Peter 2:20b-25

John 10:1-10

To read the readings on-line, go to
https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/043023.cfm

Liturgy of

PLEASE NOTE

The parish office will be CLOSED on Tuesday, April 25 in
order to have some electrical work done, and the power
will be off. Much of the parish staff will still be available
via email if you need to reach any of us. We will reopen
for regular business hours on Wednesday, April 26. This
only affects the parish center, and school will be open as
usual.

Reminder
-_, April 28 is pick-up day for the
L5 Ty Ladies Club bedding plants.
We'll be in front of the Church
N from 3 - 7:30 p.m.

¥

—
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* The Invite Commission thanks the many
parishioners, friends, and neighbors  who
contributed time, talents, and donations to the

Annual Food Drive held on April 15. Through your generosity,

the needy of the Eastside have been greatly assisted. “Whatever

have done for the least of my brethren, thus you have done unto

me”. Mt. 25:40

We will have a Spring Cleanup Day on our
grounds on Saturday, April 29, beginning at
9:00 a.m. If you don't mind getting your
hands a little dirty to help make our campus
_ ~ more beautiful, come join us! There will be
- plenty of mulch to be spread, weeds to be
M pulled, and bushes to be trimmed. Meet by
the rectory garage. If you have garden tools, you're welcome to bring

them, but we will have some as well. Please bring your own garden
gloves if you need them.

Attention All Holy Cross School Alumni. There will be an ALL
CLASS reunion held in the Kelly Gymnasium at Holy Cross on
Saturday, May 20, from 6:30 - 10:00 PM. This is likely the last
Holy Cross event as the complex will go up for sale in early

summer. RSVP by May 1, 2023 to 125allgone2023@gmail.com.

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING LITTLE FLOWER
PARISH AND SCHOOL IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING.

Director of Music Ministry

& Little Flower Parish, a vibrant faith community of almost 1,000 households on the
Eastside of Indianapolis, is seeking a part-time {approx. 20 hrs. per week) Director of
¥ Music Ministry to lead a well-developed liturgical ministry.

Responsibilities inchude:

o Providing for music at three Masses per weekend, including personal direction and/or performance
for at least two Masses

Recruiting and supervising volunteer musicians.

Directing adult and youth choirs.

Training cantors.

Assisting with liturgical music for school liturgies.

- s s =

This dynamic person of faith should have a Bachelor's Degree in music or equivalent experience, a
strong knowledge of Roman Catholic lirgy, and proficiency in keyboard and choral direction. Salary
commensurate with education and experience.

E-mail cover letter, résume, and references, to musicdirectorsearchi@littleflowerparish.org

The next issue of the parish newsletter, “The Little Flower
Garden” will be distributed in mid-May. Any news or photos
you have to share about Little Flower parishioners, ministries,
or activities should be emailed to lfparishnews(@yahoo.com by
Wednesday, April 26. You may also bring items to the parish
office or drop in the collection basket.

Knights of Columbus
Fatima Event Center Located at 1040 North Post Road

Fatima Council’s Dinner with the Knights will be on
Monday, April 24 at 6:30 p.m. hosting a Beef Stew dinner
prepared by the Gary and Bryan Families. The cost is $8.00
for adults, $4.00 for children 5 -12, and children under 4 are
free. Please join us for a great evening.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com

FESTIVAL NEws

Summerfest 2023
June 2, 3, and 4

Permit #002626

The next leadership team meeting is Wednesday,
April 26 at 7:00 p.m.

The Silent Auction team needs your help!

DONATE - Contact Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196 or
edeputyl(@yahoo.com) or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if you can
donate! Handmade items, gift cards/certificates/services in value over
$25, season tickets for local sports or arts, timeshare/vacation weeks,
unopened or “like new™ household items — all these options are a great
addition to our auction.

REGISTER - Register now for this vyear’s auction at
www.lfway.cbo.io. The auction will be on display at Summerfest, but
all bidding will occur via the mobile/online platform. Visit the site
now to preview items that will be in this year’s auction. New items
added daily!

Used Book Sale — Donate your used books to the festivall You may
bring your donations to the Parish Center during regular office hours (9
a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F).

IT’S NOT TOO LATE TO TURN IN A SPONSORSHIP (but almost)!
SPONSORSHIPS ARE CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS OF THE
FESTIVAL, AND WE NEED YOUR HELP! Businesses will benefit by
special signage and announcements throughout the festival acknowledging
their sponsorship. Business sponsorships start at $250.00 and higher levels
are also available with more benefits. If you know of someone who might
be interested in this opportunity, ask them to call Angie at the parish
center. If you prefer, you can leave the name and address for Angie and
she will mail information to them. SPONSORSHIP DEADLINE HAS
BEEN EXTENDED TO APRIL 30.

KEG SPONSORSHIP
Want to help at Summerfest? Why not be a keg sponsor? For
just $50.00, you or a group can sponsor a keg. During the
festival, the names of the sponsors will be part of the
announcements, and a sign listing all the keg sponsors will be
posted at the beer wagon. The $50.00 sponsorship also
includes one free 16 ounce beer at the festival.

Stained Glass Raffle
Last year we raised about $4,500 for the Little Flower Festival! This year again we
will have 3 new stained glass creations to be raffled off. This year we would love
for ALL of you to pitch in and help.
Due to the artist's family circumstances, this may be the last year for the stained
glass raffle. Let's help make this year the best one ever!
It's very easy. We will send out an email with the pictures of the glass and we ask
that you forward it to all the people on your email list and also post to Facebook if
you have an account. You are in NO way obligated to buy any tickets (but we
would love it if you do). You are in NO way obligated to sell any amount of tickets.
All we ask is that you forward these to your contacts. With your help we believe we
can top last year's total and really help Little Flower to have another successful
festival. It will take just a few minutes out of your busy schedule. PLEASE help us
to have another banner year! Please contact Steve Wright at
frading915@aol.com if you will help. Thanks in advance for all your help. Watch for
emails in the coming weeks. We keep you posted as to how we are doing with the
raffle.
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STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal
Collection of April and 16
Electronic Contributions 4/10-4/14
Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Actual
Fiscal Year 2022-2023 Budget
Fiscal Year 2022-2023 YTD
Home Improvement Fund

13,100.00
5,902.13
2,997.84

558,368.91
550,200.00
8,168.91

February Contributions $  2.215.00
March Contributions $ 2,159.00
April Contributions (to date) $ 1,603.00
NOTE: WE HAVE ONLY RECEIVED AROUND 100
COMPLETED STEWARDSHIP CARDS FROM PARISHIONERS.
If you did not complete your online stewardship intention card or return
your paper version yet, please do so as soon as possible. Online forms are
on our website, or paper copies are available at the church doors.

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages)

December 2019 - February 2020  (pre-pandemic) 608

June 2020 - May 2021 249
June 2021 - May 2022 434
June 2022 - December 2022 441
January 2023-March 2023 497
April 2023 (Thru 4/16, excluding Easter) 536
Holy Thursday 332
Good Friday 194
Easter Sunday (including Vigil) 791

The 8" grade class will once again host a Senior
Prom on Saturday, April 29, 2023 following the
5:00 p.m. Mass in Duffey Hall (school
cafeteria) for all of you young at heart

¢ @‘Fllll
8% .+
parishioners (anyone over the age of 55.) There
enlnm hasn’t been one in a couple of years due to

COVID, so they are excited to be bringing it back! This year’s theme
will be “Springo Bingo.” The evening will include dinner, bingo,
chess, cards and maybe even some dancing. Please contact Peggy
Clegg at pclegg@littleflowerparish.org if you plan to attend or call the
Parish Center, 317-357-8352. The evening is free but reservations are
needed so we can prepare enough food.

Ny oY
32

Little Flower Euchre Nights
Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club

Who:
Where:
When:

Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age

Little Flower Cafeteria

The following Wednesday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.:
May 3, and 24

Cost: §5 each week you attend

We will play a round robin within groups of 8. so you will play 7
rounds and partner with everyone in your group of 8. Rounds will last
15 minutes with each player dealing twice if time allows — we will
strictly limit each round to 15 minutes. We will play 4 rounds then
take a 15-minute break before playing the final three rounds.

Snacks will be provided and soft drinks/water will be available for $1
each.

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.

Questions — contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or

Jjohnsoje@iupui.edu.

L

Please keep our ill and homebound
parishioners and friends in your thoughts
and prayers, especially the following
people who have requested prayers for
various reasons:

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Jane Bell, Esther Capps, Joe
Clegg, Mark Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal
Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia Jo Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin,
Charlie Goodman, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois
Irwin, Bobbie Lawless, Bobby Lesczynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine McKenna-
Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Jimmy Murphy, Carol Murphy, Mike Payne,
Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scoft Rhinehart, Ray Riley, Lourdes
Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, and Janet Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten their
day. This week we especially want to remember:

Vicki Pedro
1932 N Layman Ave, Indianapolis, IN 46218

Pray for our active military family/friends:
Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane
Anderson.
Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT.
Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base — nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving aboard aircraft carrier USS
Ronald Reagan — nephew of Mike Haigerty.

Gary Ballou, currently deployed overseas in the Air Force reserve.

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and would

like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for them, please
contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.

Children's Liturgy
What you need to know!

What: This is a program that presents
Catholic teaching to children 3 years old up
until prepartation for First Communion.

When: Sundays during 9:30 a.m. Mass

Where: St. Patrick room in the Parish Center

QOur coordinator for many years is stepping down at the end of the
summer. We will need a new coordinator in place for September.
We want this important ministry to continue so please search your
heart to see if this is something you would like to do. For more
information contact Lisa Gibbons at 317-357-8352 ext. 105 or email
laibbons@littleflowerparish.org.

SAVE THE DATE: Our semi-annual Blood Drive will be on
Tuesday, May 2 from 3:00 — 7:00 p.m. in Duffey Hall
(school cafeteria.) In order for this to be a successful drive
we need 20 donations. Due to Covid, donations are still
down, and donations are needed now more than ever.
Please consider donating. REMEMBER: When you give
blood you give someone another chance to ride a bike, go
out to eat, play with their child, attend church, and to live!!

Q&qt A Big Ht‘d'.qt

O""e B\n&

Schedule your donation at:
https://donate.indiana.versiti.org/donor/schedules/zip

Please contact Peggy Clegg at pclegg@littleflowerparish.org or call
317-357-8352 if you have questions.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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